
Conservation Commission 

Meeting minutes of  

July 18, 2018 

 

PRESENT: Tim Lovell, David Treat, Paul Carideo, Bill Guest, Brent Ebner and Neil 

Reardon. 

 

GUEST: Steve Ungerer 

 

Mr. Lovell called the meeting to order at 7PM 

 

Minutes 

Mr. Lovell made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of June 20, 2018 with 

amendments. The motion was seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Fall Work 

Permission was received from Quigley to do the work on the Nelson Ave. trail access. 

Surveyor Jim Lavelle will remark the easement area. The Road Agent will be contacted 

to see if he can do some of the work.  A culvert may be needed in the area. Mr. Lovell did 

some trail work and noted that there are a lot of invasive plants. Mr. Ebner provided 

examples of the signage that will be used on the trail system for safety reasons. A quick 

response code will be tied into the emergency system.  

 

Bench Donation 

The granite bench will be installed soon, some site work has to be done first.  

 

St. Christopher’s Trail Work 

St. Christopher’s has a group of kids that want to do trail work. Mr. Lovell will arrange 

that. He will give the kids a safety talk before they begin work.  

 

Non-public pursuant to RSA 91A:3 II (d) 

Mr. Ungerer left the meeting.  

Mr. Lovell made a motion to go into nonpublic pursuant to RSA 91A:3 II (d). The motion 

was seconded. Roll Call: 

David Treat – aye 

Brent Ebner – aye 

Bill Guest – aye 

Paul Carideo – aye 

Neil Reardon – aye 

Timothy Lovell –aye 

 

No decision was made. The Commission scheduled another non-public meeting for 

Wednesday, August 1 at 7PM at the Town Offices.  

 

Mr. Lovell made a motion to come out of non-public session. Mr. Treat seconded the 

motion. Roll call: 



David Treat – aye 

Brent Ebner – aye 

Bill Guest – aye 

Paul Carideo – aye 

Neil Reardon – aye 

Timothy Lovell –aye 

 

Mr. Lovell made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Treat seconded the motion.  The motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

The meeting ended at 8:30 PM. The next regularly scheduled meeting is August 15, 

2018.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

Sally Theriault, AA Town of Hampstead 


